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1. Background

1.1 The Adult Learning Inspectorate (ALI) inspected Salford City Council’s Family, Adult and Community Learning Service in October 2005.  Although the delivery of learning was considered to be satisfactory, the inspection judged leadership and management as inadequate due to perceived weaknesses in areas including:

· Performance management

· Quality assurance

· Equality of opportunity

· The monitoring of health and safety

· Poor use of management information systems

1.2
ALI will carry out a full reinspection of the service in November 2006. In the period between the original inspection and the reinspection the Lead Inspector will make three ‘interim’ visits to check on progress. These visits have been timetabled for: 28th April, 13th July and 3rd October 2006. The purpose of the visits is to evaluate progress towards making the improvements needed

2.
Progress Report
2.1
At the second of the interim visits the Lead Inspector gave the following judgements in respect of each of the key areas of concern identified by the inspection:

· Inadequate management of performance- good progress has been made. New management posts are in place and the management of tutors has improved as has management of the subcontracted delivery (via Salford College).

· Poor control and provision of management information- good progress has been made. Training for staff on data is in place and data procedures are improved; good use of data is in place for planning, and targets for recruitment, retention and achievement are set.

· Inadequate monitoring of health and safety- good progress has been made. An identified lead for health and safety is in place, training for staff is planned and health and safety information in the tutor handbook is comprehensive.

· Inadequate promotion of equality of opportunity- some progress has been made.  New initiatives are in place, but are not yet having an impact; the new tutor handbook includes information on equalities and is well written and straightforward.  However, there is little access to adaptive technology and monitoring of learning resources is not yet in place

· Develop family learning provision to meet the learners across the city- some progress has been made. One class which was visited was not targeted towards the most needy.

· Improve curriculum development and planning- some progress has been made. New posts and curriculum meetings are in place and an electronic folder for staff to share resources is planned

· Incorporate quality improvement into the provision- some progress has been made. Significant improvements have taken place but they are too recent to have had a measurable impact.

2.2
The full reinspection is scheduled to take place during the week beginning 27 November 2006.  It is anticipated that, by then, the improved systems that have been put into place should be fully operational and it is hoped that the inspection team will be able to recognise this and report an improved grade for leadership and management of the service.
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